					Term 4, Thursday 8th October 2020 Issue 1



	View this email in your browser













					[image: https://gallery.mailchimp.com/60f37e261783599b4c7c30e8f/images/e18b0917-0333-49c3-a7e7-41c7546b831b.jpg]













					






		Calendar Dates

TERM 4
(Week 1)
Friday 9th October - NO ASSEMBLY 
(Week 2)
Monday 12th October - Prep to Grade 2 students return to on-site learning
5-15th October - ICAS Science Years 3-6 TBC
5-15th October - ICAS English Years 3-6 TBC
5-15th October - ICAS Mathematics Years 3-6 TBC
Friday 16th October - Parents' Association Meeting (online)
Friday 16th October - Assembly (online)

(Week 3)
Monday 19th October - Prep to Grade 2 School Photo Day - POSTPONED






		






		A message from David






		What a great time to be part of Box Hill North.  This week our three and four year olds bounced back to kinder, reconnecting with their teachers and friends with ease.  And as for Monday and the official return of our primary students, it simply can’t come quick enough!  The staff are buzzing with anticipation as we will greatly welcome the familiar sounds and activity that a school full of kids will bring.  I bet there is a huge sense of relief knowing that your child is back where they belong and on behalf of all the staff, we truly appreciate your commitment during the past few months to keep things going.
 
To make things even better, yesterday’s announcement from the Deputy Premier and State Education Minister, Mr James Merlino, together with our local member for Box Hill, Mr Paul Hamer, has brought a huge sense of excitement to our future planning.  In case you missed it, we have been granted $422,000 to plan for future works at Box Hill North for a state-of-the-art upgrade, including additional facilities to enable us to accommodate additional enrolments.  We are one of 33 schools across the state to receive funding of this size and you will be well informed about updates.  On behalf of our entire community, I would like to sincerely thank Minister James Merlino and Paul Hamer for their commitment to Box Hill North; this will add significant value to our improvement agenda for the benefit of all students, current and future.
 
Teaching staff enjoyed their conversations with you today as part of a wellbeing check in about your child.  This was an integral part of our transition back to school and there have been common themes of readiness for our eventual return.  Thank you for taking time out of your day to meet with your child’s class teacher, albeit for a short amount of time. 






		New Website
Thank you for the positive feedback about our new website for both, primary and kinder.  It’s nice to be able to showcase all the wonderful things that happen at Box Hill North.  The competition to find the hidden eggs is still open until Sunday and an opportunity to add to your library at home, while supporting the library at school. 
 
Mandarin Expression of Interest
The Education Sub-Committee have opened the opportunity for families to express interest in Mandarin being offered at Box Hill next year.  The survey will still be open next week and your feedback will help form a recommendation to School Council.  (Mandarin version)






		Just moments ago I enjoyed a healthy conversation with some of our students who have joined me for onsite supervision.  We spent time reflecting on the isolation of remote learning to the complete return of all students and some of the important things to consider.  There is a genuine sense of excitement, outweighing some of the natural anxiety that many of our students will currently be experiencing.  Our staff have discussed this at length and have many plans to support all students back into the classroom and the reconnection with their peers for a positive start to Term 4. 
 
Enjoy your weekend and I can’t wait to see everyone return on Monday. 






		
David Pelosi
Principal






		






		Music Soiree 2020
What a wonderful display of musical talent at last night's Soiree!  Huge thank you to all the students who took the time to record and perform pieces.  You were amazing!  Huge thank you to Seona for putting the evening together and also to Rowena, Jess and Ceri for your ongoing support of our music program!
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		SUNSMART REMINDER -
HATS and DRINK BOTTLES
As a sunsmart school the time has come for students to wear a hat at recess and lunch time.  Our school sunsmart policy states that students need to start wearing appropriate hats (wide brimmed) daily from September 1st to the last day in April.  Please see the office or the uniform shop if you need to order a new hat for your child.
Also please ensure your child brings a drink bottle each day clearly labelled. 






		






		LAPTOPS and DONGLES RETURN
In celebration of our students returning next week, can all loaned laptops, chargers and dongles please be returned to the office on Monday so that they can be reimaged back onto the school domain.
Thanks,
Sarah & Trish






		






		2020 Bebras Computational Challenge 

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the Bebras computational challenge this year. Students did very well and achieved these results:
High distinction: Alexander P, Hayley W, Archer M, Ana C
Distinction: Caitlin W, Tehreem H, Sienna S
Credit: Daniel G, Johanna F, Charlie L, Zachary O, Ben W, Kjemal W
Merit: Rachel O, Iris W, Amelia S, Nathan G, Elena S, Iris H, Callum H, Max M, Sam W, Uki N, Rauf H
Participation: Grace B, Jovann F, Noa B, Charlie M, Theodore D, Hugo D, Lawrence K

And huge thanks to Louise Olsen for co-ordinating this challenge!
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	Chicken Roster

Our chickens need your help on the weekends please!  If you are able to assist with our chickens on Saturday or Sunday this term, please click here to add your name and availability to the roster.  All instructions are on the google doc where you put your name down or you can email josie.gonzalez@education.vic.gov.au. 

Also any eggs laid on the day of your cleaning and feeding, you get to keep!









		






		** Poster Competition **
[bookmark: _GoBack] 
Is your child interested in entering a poster competition on a science data project of their choice? Winners of the 3/4 or 5/6 division will get $50 to share in their team!
 
I have registered our school to enter the Statistical Society of Australia (SSA) National Poster competition (https://ssapostercomp.info/). Groups of 2-5 students can enter the competition and submit a poster on their experiment or study. Poster entries need to be submitted by 10 November.
 
To check out past poster winners or for an idea of what is involved check out: https://ssapostercomp.info/winners.shtml
 
I have a few project ideas that I could help guide the students in: How fast do our school chickens grow? Which colour chicken egg weighs the most? Do chickens improve or reduce biodiversity in our school orchard? How much less are we travelling in the pandemic? A project related to the plant project in 5/6. Are there more birds at Box Hill central mall or Bushy creek parklands? Which has more biodiversity? Students could look for their own project using citizen science data from:
https://www.globe.gov/
 
Feel free to email me with any questions (lolsenkettle@swin.edu.au). Due to Covid19 restrictions unfortunately this year I will not be able to help in the classroom with posters, however if your child is super keen I'm happy to help them enter the competition from home. 
 
If your child is interested in entering the competition I will be running a zoom session tomorrow at 10am. To join the zoom session click on the link below tomorrow Fri 9/10 at 10am:
 https://swinburne.zoom.us/j/84643309397
 
Thanks, Louise Olsen-Kettle (CSIRO STEM Professionals in School volunteer)
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		Hi everyone,
 
What a great start to Term 4 with two fantastic pieces of news.  The first one being: all our students are now back to face to face learning from Monday, which will provide them with better opportunity to learn and more importantly to be able to socially connect with their awesome friends and teachers.  
With excitement and hope, we welcome the second news: our school will get "...a $422,000 funding boost. This funding will plan for a state of the art upgrade, including more facilities for extra students" .   A hope for an even brighter future for our school, students and parent community in the years ahead.
 
The winner for our "Happy End of Term 3" Hamper has not yet been announced at last term assembly.  There is still a chance for your family to win this fantastic "Wine/Confectionery"  Hamper.  Watch next weeks school assembly on Friday 16th Oct to find out.  "Thank you" to diorlovescandy  for their donation.  Good luck everyone!
 
PA meeting will be on next Friday 16th Oct on Zoom, link will be posted next week.  
 
Have a great weekend
 

Duong Padgett
PA President
 
"Nothing Is Impossible.  The Word Itself Says " I'm Possible"  - Audrey Hepburn
 
PA Meeting
On Zoom Friday 16th Oct

"PLOG A THON"  
An Initiative by Clean Up Australia Organisation. Thank you Louise Olsen for coordinating. Sign up and join our school team today at: https://www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/fundraisers/BoxHiillNorthPrimarySchool/box-hill-north
 
PA HAMPER
The winner will be announced next Friday 16th Oct.  
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS 
Thank you very much Helen Bainbridge for coordinating "Entertainment Book" fundraiser.  Please contact Helen at helen.bainbridge@gmail.com if you have any questions.  
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS
 
Term 4                PA MEETING (16/10)
                            MANGO DRIVE (TBC)
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	Positive Parenting please
The current pandemic has raised new parenting challenges for everyone.  Children have experienced disruptions to their daily life and increased worries about their safety and that of their family and friends.  Children can react in unexpected ways because they cannot express how they are feeling.
 
The Triple P – Positive Parenting Program’s simple, practical strategies have been proven to work around the world, helping parents raise happy, confident children; set family routines and rules that everyone can follow; and balance work and family life with less stress. 
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	The New BHNPSK
Parent Community Page
We welcome all kinder and school families to join our private parent Facebook group. This group has been created to support the families of Box Hill North Primary and Kindergarten to connect. The group is open to discussion about upcoming events and communication between kindergarten and school families.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/bhnpskcommunitygroup
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	Entertainment Books

It's LockDown, it's Term 3 and it's time to go digital!









		There are many great offers in the book that are very applicable to LockDown times - dinners, gifts and fun things for when we can get back out and socialise! Use the link below and the best part is, you can do this inside, without a mask and enjoy in the freedom of your own home.
 
Click on the link below and get on board the entertainment train!
 
https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/189e167
 
Any queries, ask me, helen.bainbridge@gmail.com
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		Box Hill North Primary Kindergarten offers 3 and 4 year old kindergarten programs. Our play based kindergarten program aims to nurture the whole child, and guide them on a journey of exploration and curiosity. Our dedicated staff ensure that each child reaches their full potential, and builds the ability to be a lifelong learner. Enrolments are being taken. Access the school's website page to download an enrolment form. 
Check out our Facebook page for the latest news and see what the children have been up to.   https://www.facebook.com/bhnpskinder/
Danielle Cogley
Kindergarten Director
Box Hill North Primary School Kindergarten
P: 98971265
E: danielle.cogley@education.vic.gov.au
Please note email address has been updated
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		Welcome Back!
 
I would to like to extend a big welcome back to all the families at Box Hill North PS to the last term the year! I hope you all are safe and healthy. It’s wonderful to see that excitement and wonder in some of the prep students’ eyes when I tell them they’re going to be in Grade One in just 10 weeks’ time!
Did you know Box Hill North OSHClub has a philosophy?
We are always striving to improve and are currently focusing on effective leadership and management which directly contributes to the creation of a quality environment for your child’s learning and development.
The OSHClub Promise: Happy Children Learning!
An area we are specifically focusing on this term is the establishment of a Box Hill North Philosophy. Our current philosophy is:
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		Over the coming weeks, we would love to hear what you think- tell us in person, send a text message to the program phone, leave a note on the sign in/ out desk- any and all feedback is welcomed as we want you to help shape the kind of program we will be.
 
Enrolling your child
Enrolling your child in OSHClub is easy and free. All you need to do is complete an enrolment form online at www.oshclub.com.au where you will have the option of booking as either a permanent or casual user.
I believe this to be beneficial for all families as once your child is enrolled you then have the comfort of knowing the program is available to you anytime should any unforeseen circumstances arise. It also gives you the assurance of knowing that your child or children will be cared for in a safe, warm and friendly environment.
If you would like to discuss the possibility of enrolling your child, feel free to visit the OSHC room any afternoon. You can’t miss us- We’re wearing bright red t-shirts!

Time to Slip, Slop, Slap!
Just a reminder that as it is Term 4, it’s time to Slip, Slop, Slap! Please make sure your child brings a hat to the OSHClub program. OSHClub has a “No hat- No outside play” policy. OSHClub also provides sun cream.
 
If your child is allergic to a particular type of sun cream, please inform the coordinator (Mandy) at the program. We also encourage you to read our sun smart policy.
 
Next week’s goal: to support children to become confident and involved learners.
 At OSHClub our motto is “Happy Children Learning” and we create a stimulating environment to ensure all children are engaged while doing things they love. Every session includes both a passive (e.g. cooking, art, reading) and an active (e.g. sports, games, competitions) activity to cater for the wide variety of children we have here.
See you next week!
Mandy and Prachi
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			Parent Information

	OSHC program phone: 0432 017 658 (7am-9am & 3pm-6pm)
Coordinator: Mandy Kaur                          Educator: Prachi Kaul
OSHClub Head Office: 1300 395 735 (8am-6pm)
OSHClub Accounts: oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au
 
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au
All bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program.
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	Please see Noticeboard near the staff room for information regarding
· Kerrimuir Cricket Club registration open now click here
· Online Drawing Lessons with Louisa - enrol at http://tiny.cc/mjrtmz   All queries 0427 734 915 or louisakshabani@gmail.com
· Online art classes - click here for a flyer with further information
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Service statement of philosophy

At Box Hill North we aim to provide a safe, caring and stimulating environment for
hildren. Children are cared for by a team of professional staff providing a program
which offers a variety of experiences that are age appropriate and flexible, to
support each child. Our programs promote a play centred approach and recognise
the importance of learning through play. We ensure that children’s physical,
intellectual, emotional and social needs are met in a safe, caring and supportive
environment. OSHCLUB strives to be a fun, inviting place for all children with the
school’s values of ambition, courage, compassion and creativity.
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